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Comments on Docket #2020-P-W-0009

Name: William J Winkler Sr
Phone: 3025375334
Email Address: billwinklersr@gmail.com
Organization: Adjacent property owner

Comments:
I am in full agreement for the proposed dredging project that Mr. and Mrs Bolduc are applying
for this permit, under the following conditions: 1. That according to Droney Marine, as long as
the dredging is limited to 10 ft distance from both my bulkheads, no pilings will be needed to
support the bulkheads (phone conversation). 2. I've attached an email, that I would like entered
into the record on why I withdrew my support of this project last November 13,2019. It was
due to Mr Bolduc intentionally mowing and blowing grass and leaves directly into the canal,
as if he had a motive. That motive, I believe was to make the canal bottom appear so bad,
since a depth survey was to be conducted by DNREC for this permit, is the only reason I now
can understand. The email to Evelyn Maurmeyer, Julie Molina, and others, clearly stated
WHY I was withdrawing my previous approval of this dredge project; whereas, during the live
hearing on May 15, 2020, Evelyn Maurmeyer, stated that my withdrawal was made but NO
REASON WAS GIVEN. That was an incorrect statement. The reason for my withdrawal as
stated above and in the email attached, was because of the intentional "dumping" of leaves and
grass into the canal. People who do this, should not live on the water. It is much different that
the wind blowing debris into the canal tidal waters. I ask the Secretary of DNREC to consider
an ordinance to fine residents who intentionally use a blower or mower or other means to get
rid of their grass and leaves into tidal waters. Proof would have to be in the form of several
eye witnesses and or a video of the violation. I also find burnt wood from barb-ques/fires that
people throw into the canal, and other residents throwing cut weeds directly into the
canal(witnessed by John Stewart, former neighbor). Thank you for your time and
consideration. William J. Winkler Sr. 
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